November 15, 2010
Harry O’Reilly
Priory Street
Coventry, CV2 5FB
Dear Harry,
I hope you are doing well in Coventry.  Have your classes started already?  I hope you are getting on ok especially since you are far away from us.  I have good news to cheer you up – I have confirmed yesterday that I am pregnant!  The baby is already six weeks and growing well.
I was so excited and I went to the grocery right after leaving the hospital.  I immediately bought my vitamins and milk.  I will be informing my boss next week so they will be ready once I file my maternity leave.  It is a bit sad to be going through my pregnancy without you by my side but I know that taking your graduate studies there is the best option for your career.
Take care always.  Baby and I will be waiting for you this Christmas break.
Love,
Joan

